Town of East Hampton

Town Council Special Meeting
Thursday, April 7, 2015
Middle School Commons
Minutes

Present:  Chairperson Barbara Moore, Vice Chairman Kevin Reich, Council Members Patience Anderson, Ted Hintz, Jr., George Pfaffenbach, Mark Philhower and Philip Visintainer and Town Manager Michael Maniscalco.
Call to Order
Chairperson Moore called the workshop to order at 5:45 p.m. in the Middle School Commons.
Interviews for Police Department Building Committee
Town Council members conducted interviews for the Police Department Building Committee.  The interviewees included Pete Brown, Clifford Libby, Kyle Dostaler, Tom Burdick and Adam Dawidowicz.
Possible Appointment of Police Department Building Committee Members
None
Public Remarks
Sabrina Perkins, colleague of Dr. George Knocklein, 
Joe Carbonell, Conservation-Lake Commission, 

John Moore, Friends of the Lake, 

Marty Podskoch, 43 O’Neill Lane, 

Ted Turner, Board of Finance Chairman, 

Stefanie Klawicki, 48 Saffron Lane, 

Wes Jenks, Meeks Point Road and member of the Conservation-Lake Commission, 

Tania Sones, 17 Curry Lane, 

Candy Miller, 27 Tarragon Drive, 

Shannon Trombino, 186 West High Street, 

Maureen ______, 45 North Main Street, 

Joanne Barmasse, 6 Tiffany Court, 

Kim Kiernan, 4 Childs Road, 
Ann McLaughlin, 85 North Main Street, 

Lindy Duherst, Tarragon Drive, 

Valerie Steiner, Curry Lane, 

Mrs. Moore and Mr. Maniscalco reported that they received three (3) letters and sixteen (16) letters, respectively, in support of the budget.
Discussion and Possible Approval of 2015-2016 Budget
A motion was made by Mr. Pfaffenbach, seconded by Mr. Visintainer, to approve the Board of Finance budget as presented which represents a 28.39 mill rate and a total budget for 2015-16 of $41,706,395 and to send it to a Town Meeting on April 27, 2015 at 7:00 p.m. at Town Hall.  This motion does not include the Technology option of $750,000.  Voted (4-3) Mrs. Anderson, Mr. Hintz and Mr. Philhower against.

A motion was made by Mr. Visintainer, seconded by Mr. Pfaffenbach, to send the Board of Finance suggested Technology option for $750,000 to the Board of Education for their consideration.  They will send their formal plan to the Capital Committee for review.  Voted (5-2) Mr. Hintz and Mr. Philhower against.
Public Remarks
Debra Devin, Sillimanville Road, 
Ken Barber, Board of Education Chairman, 

Mary Ann Dostaler, 56 William Drive, 

Adjournment
A motion was made by Mr. Visintainer, seconded by Mr. Pfaffenbach, to adjourn the meeting at 8:50 p.m. Voted (7-0)
Respectfully submitted,

Cathy Sirois
Recording Secretary
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